Transfiguration Parish

12™ SUNDAY IN
ORDINARY TIME

He woke up, rebuked the

wind, and said to the sea,

“Quiet! Be still!” The wind
ceased and there was great
calm. Then he asked them,
"Why are you terrified? Do

you not yet have faith?”

- Mk 4:39-40

50 Hillview Drive 17 South Main Street
Speigletown, Troy, NY 12182 Schaghticoke, NY 12154
Administrative Offices Office Hours: Fridays 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
Office Hours: Monday thru Thursday -9:00 a.m. -2:00 p.m. Phone: 518-753-4554 Fax: 518-753-0456

Phone: 518-235-0337 Fax: 518-235-8726

MISSION STATEMENT

We are a Catholic community united by love, illuminated by the Transfiguration of our Lord Jesus Christ. We gather as a People
of God seeking unity through the Holy Spirit to Worship through the Sacred Liturgy, Prayer and Sacraments, and to proclaim the
Christian message which promotes Justice, Reconciliation and Service through Evangelization, Faith Formation and Discipleship.

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE Deacon Chris Keough - Parish Life Director

Schaghticoke  Speigletown Deacon_Chris@transfigurationparish.net

Saturday: 4:00 p.m. Fr. Dominic Ingemie - Sacramental Minister
Sunday: 8:30 a.m. 10:15 a.m. dingemiel @nycap.rr.com

Tuesd Thursd . .
Communion Service: 9:00 an. 9:00 .. Deacon Charles Valenti - Parish Deacon

cgvalentil @gmail.com



12th Sunday In Ordinary Time

June 20 2021

From the Desk of Deacon Chris

THE BEST LAID PLANS

Have you ever heard this saying? “If you want to
make God laugh, just tell him your plans.” Over the
past week, I think my plans gave God a good chuckle.
On Wednesday, | was admitted to St. Peter’s Hospital
for a surgical procedure. I anticipated the surgery to
be an out-patient procedure, and I fully planned to be
back home by Wednesday evening. Nothing turned
out the way I planned.

The surgery was quite a bit more involved than I
thought it would be. Without going into too many
details, my surgeon had to cut into the wall of my
stomach to remove a benign tumor that was larger, and
deeper, than expected. Right away, my plans to be
back home the same day disappeared, and I was admit-
ted to a room in the hospital. I woke up from surgery
to discover that | had a drainage tube running from my
stomach up through my right nostril. The tube re-
mained overnight into Thursday afternoon, and I can
barely express how happy I was when the surgeon
pulled the tube out! Believe me, it was not an experi-
ence [ ever want to go through again!

My surgeon did allow me to go home, but he was
very specific about the conditions of my discharge
from the hospital. First, I had to stay on a liquid diet
for three days. After three days, [ am able to move up
to soft foods only, which I am happy to say begins
today as I write this article. The second condition is
the one that bothered me most. The doctor told me I
was to have virtually no activity for 3-5 days. He fur-
ther told me that eating the wrong foods, or extensive
exertion could cause the multiple stitches in my stom-
ach to tear apart. The doctor was very clear that hav-
ing my stitches tear would be a serious problem.

Here is what bothered me the most. Being confined
to home meant I would not be able to participate in
Masses on the weekend, and even worse, I would not
be able to attend the Confirmation Mass on Sunday
evening. You know the old saying, “If I knew then,
what I know now?” Well, if I had known that my
plans would go so awry, I would have been inclined to
postpone my scheduled surgery on Wednesday. Now,
I suspect Patricia would have vetoed that option, but it
really bothered me to not be at Masses, and particular-
ly, Confirmation. To all of you who were Confirmed,
please know that you were in my prayers.

Another aspect of my hospitalization that so many
people have experienced. It is the fact that patients are
dropped off at the hospital by loved ones, and are then
on their own. That is bad enough for the patient, but I
think it is even worse for the patient’s family. I can
only imagine how difficult Wednesday was for Patri-
cia and our son, Craig, as they waited at home for a
call from the surgeon. Once again, this pandemic sep-
arates us from the ones we love, just when we need
them the most.

Mass Schedule & Intentions

Saturday. June 19—Speigletown 4PM
Will Rowe (22nd Birthday)
Lois & Bill Edmiston

Sunday, June 20—Schaghticoke 8:30AM
Mary & Charles Madigan

& Members of Madigan Family
Ed Whinnery

Sunday, June 20—Speigletown 10:15AM
Joseph E. Smith
Barbara Lambertsen
Joseph Durvige

Saturday. June 26—Speigletown 4PM
Stephen Odmin
Joyce Jones

Sunday, June 27—Schaghticoke 8:30AM
Dorothy Evelyn Madigan

Rowe & Collins Families
The Family

David & MaryEllen Schroder
& Schroder & Thompson Families
The Family

Estate of Joseph E. Smith
Transfiguration Parish Staff
John & Ruth Bauchiero

Angela Odmin
Paula & Todd Garneau

David & MaryEllen Schroder
& Schroder & Thompson Families

Joseph E. Smith Estate of Joseph E. Smith

Sunday, June 27—Speigletown 10:15AM
Thomas Adams

Sandra & Chris Denoia

Communion Services on:

Tuesday, June 22  9:00 a.m. Schaghticoke
Thursday, June 24 9:00 a.m. Speigletown

WELCOME
No matter what your present status in the Catholic Church; no matter what your
current family and marital situation; no matter what your personal history, age,
race, ethnic origin, sexual orientation, physical condition; no matter what your
own self-image; you are invited, welcomed, accepted, loved, and respected
here at Transfiguration Parish.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Father Ingemie will hear Confessions in the Chapel in Speigletown on Satur-
day, June 26, 2021 from 2:30 pm to 3:30 pm. Mass will follow at 4:00 pm.

Please take advantage of the opportunity to receive God’s mercy and for-
giveness in the Sacrament of Reconciliation.
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[ want to close with this truth about my recent health situation. Even
though I was largely alone during my hospital stay, I never felt alone. I can
truly say that I always felt the presence of Jesus with me, and knew God’s
grace and blessings were with me. I am sure that one part of my best laid
plan was correct. That is, no matter what twists and turns life brings us, we
are always surrounded by the love of God. Jesus said he would not leave us
orphans, and I never doubted for a minute that Jesus was with me the whole
time. Turns out, that is the best plan I could make. God bless.

Deacon Chris




12th Sunday In Ordinary Time

June 20 2021

This Week’s Parish Announcements

Thank you for your service.
Schaghticoke Site: June 26/27

LECTORS

4:00pm None 8:30am Pat Rigney

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS

4:00pm None 8:30am None

ALTAR SERVERS

4:00pm None 8:30am None

MONEY COUNTERS: D. Carlo, P. Hayes, K. Madigan,
J. Rowe

Speigletown Site: June 26/27

LECTORS

4:00 pm Jerry Steele 10:15am Dick Harte

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS

4:00pm None 10:15am None

ALTAR SERVERS

4:00pm None 10:15am None

MONEY COUNTERS: Mary Grace Purcell, Sue Creagan

Secure Our Destiny: You may recall that the Diocesan Ap-
peal, formerly called the Bishop’s Appeal, had a late kickoff last
year in July 2020 due to the pandemic. The appeal has also
moved permanently to a full 12-month funding cycle of July to
June which means the 2020 Appeal will be closing on June 30,
2021! God calls us ALL to philanthropy to the Church through
weekly support of our parish offertory and annual support of the
Diocesan Appeal-you may not be aware of all the ways a strong
Diocese impacts us at the parish level, but it does! We all bene-
fit. Be part of it and please don’t just leave it for your neighbor
to do. If you were a recent donar between 2017 and 2019, you
should have received multiple mailings asking for support-if you
have not already responded with a gift between Julyl, 2020
through today, please make your gift using your mailed materi-
als to expedite processing. 1f you have not received a mailing
and want to join support, make a gift online at do-
nate.thediocesanappeal.org or use the form below to mail your
check. Be an active philanthropic investor in your Church at a
level reflective of the role your faith has in your life and legacy.
Working together we can make great things happen-Thank you!
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NEW DONOR GIFT FORM

Mame [please prink)
dcbiress

Fhonef Email [optional)

Parish i Date

CHft Amount: 5 Porapr mais cherks saualis i Diocesan Appeal

Please Ml with pavaent bedire furre 50 2028 to;
Dhiovesan Appeal, 40 5, Main Avenoe, Abany, N L22AT

TRANSFIGURATION PARISH NURSE PROGRAM
Pat Hebert, RN, MA, Faith Community Nurse
(518) 753-4554, p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net
Our mission is to model the healing ministry of Jesus Christ.
Our Goal is to promote health & wellness within the values, beliefs, practices of
our fith community.

NURSES NOTES: HEALTH T1Ps: INURSES NOTES:
HEALTH TIPS:  How to Spot Cancerous Moles:

Moles are common occurrences for most people.

These small growths on your skin can occur anywhere

on your body and are, for the most part. harmless. But

some moles can be cancerous and now 3 mole you've

had forever suddenly looks different. should you wor-

ry? To spot g suspicious mole, let the alphabet be your

guide. Dermatologists use the "ABCDE rule " says Dr.

Gastman. These five signs mean you should see your

doctor:
A: Asymmetry — The mole is asymmetrical — one half looks different
from the other half B: Border — The mole has a border that looks ir-
reqular, scalloped or fuzzy, instead of 3 well-defined edge.C: Color —
A mole has multiple colors, including brown, black, tan, pink, red or
even white and blue.D: Diameter — A mole is bigger than six millime-
ters across (roughly the size of 3 pencil eraser).E: Evolution — The
mole is evolving — changing color, size or shape. “If it's growing rap-
idly, bloody or crusty, sore or itchy, those are all causes for concern,”
htttps.//health.clevelandclinic.org/Melanoma risk factors. Anyone
can develop melanoma, but some people are at higher risk than oth-
ers. The disease is more common in people with: previous melanomas.
A family history of melanoma, more than 50 moles, fair skin and/or
red hair, or skin with 3 lot of sun damage. The most common reason
that moles become melanomas is UV radiation from the sun. That’s
why it's so important to wear sunscreen and avoid sun damage. Peo-
ple who are at high risk can benefit from yearly visits to  dermatolo-
gist for skin checks,” Dr. Gastman says. But whatever your risk level,
don‘t put off seeing a doctor if you have 3 wortisome mole or spot
The longer you wait, the more you increase the tisk of having to go
through more toxic treatments, and the greater the risk of dying,” Dr.
Gastman says. "An appointment with 3 dermatologist can save your
life. htttps.//health.clevelandclinic.org/
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Notice for ON-LINE GIVING-Second Collections for:

July 25—Peter’s Pence Collection
August 8—Major Repairs

CELEBRATE

Falhet's Doy

July 11—Major Repairs
T L=

LIVESTREAMING MASS

Transfiguration Parish will be Livestreaming the 4:00 pm Mass in
Speigletown on Saturday, June 26. The Livestream will be
available on the Transfiguration Parish Facebook page and (https:/
www.youtube.com/channel/UC65S8ALJ rRdZ4en MXDE7Q ,so those
who are not able to attend Mass in person will be able to join us
from their homes in the celebration of Holy Eucharist. Masses will
be recorded, and links will be available on our Parish Website for
viewing anytime. The addition of Livestreaming will allow us to
give praise and glory to God as a parish community, even though we
are not together in one place.




Transfiguration Parish

wmmmm Messages for the YOUNG CHURCH
H Faith Formation Sessions

———****PDue to Current Restrictions ****
Bottles and Cans cannot be inside the church. They can
be returned to the patio on the rear of the Speigletown Site.
Thank you for your continued support.

FAITH FORMATION CLASSES

*Please note that due to the guidelines we will be working
under, all children must be pre-registered before attending a
session. All Diocesan and CDC guidelines will be followed.

If you have any questions please contact Beth Thayer at
518235 0337.

Mark Your Calendar
No meetings are scheduled at this time

PART-TIME ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT —
SCHAGHTICOKE

Transfiguration Parish is looking for a part-time Administrative
Assistant to assist with the everyday parish operations at our
Schaghticoke Site. The weekly hours will be 9:00 am to 2:00 pm
on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays. The Administrative
Assistant will often be the first person visitors will come in con-
tact with, so excellent hospitality and communication skills are
required. Duties will include receiving and placing phone calls,
scheduling appointments, preparing and recording sacramental
certificates and records, as well as maintaining records for St.
John’s Cemetery. The Administrative Assistant will be the con-
tact person for the cemetery, and will assist families and individ-
uals with cemetery issues. The Administrative Assistance will
coordinate the purchase of cemetery plots, and communications
with Funeral Homes and Internment Specialists. The Adminis-
trative Assistant will be able to operate office equipment related
to computer applications, including Microsoft Office and Excel,
and Church Office. Employment is conditional on successful
completion of a Diocesan Background Check, and CMG Connect
Safe Environment Training through Catholic Mutual.

Interested parties should email a resume to Deacon Chris Keough
at:
Deacon_chris@transfigurationparish.net

Super Raffle
The Super Raffle is going great! We have sold 234 tickets so far.
Members of our Parish as well as others outside of the church have
been so generous and supportive. If you have not yet purchased a
ticket make sure to get one before they are gone! We have extra
information letters and forms available in the gathering areas at both
sites. Thank you again for all the help in making this fundraiser a
success.
We will have a Welcome Back Dinner Party following the 4:00
Mass on August 14th in conjunction with the Super Raffle drawing.
Parishioners will need to call the office to make a reservation by
Thursday August Sth. There is no cost, but if you would like to
make a donation a basket will be available A big
thank you to Joe Carlo and his staff for making this
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event possible! i
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Words to Live By
“Life with Christ is a wonderful adventure.”

Saint John Paul II
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Congratulations to our parishioners who were
Confirmed in Faith on June 13
By Very Rev. David LaFort, Vicar General

JULIANNA ELIZABETH BRIGGS
JAQUELYN LEE TERESA CARLO
LANE JOSEPH CARNER
LILLIAN LAURA MARY CZUB
AUSTIN RILEY JOHN DAUPHINAIS
ISATAH LONG JAMES ECKLER
TYLER JOHN EDDY
CAMERON PETER FIELD
EMILY ELIZA PAULINE FROST
JILLIAN MARIE JACINTA JOHNSON
LOGAN JOHN RILEY
LOGAN PATRISK WILLIAM SANTIAGO
JOHN CHRISTOPHER MICHAEL SENCER
RYAN MICHAEL TRAHAN

STREAK FREE CLOTHS ARE BACK!

Never Use Window Cleaners Again!
STREAK FREE. SPOT FREE—
LINT FREE CLOTHS
Special!-2 Microfiber Cloths for $5.00
You may pick up after the Masses on table in the gathering area. Pay-
ment is on the honor system . Please put money in container provided.
Thank you!

wipes and diaper cream or ointment.
The needs of the young pregnant women we serve
is ongoing. We are there for them because YOU
are there for Birthright There is a list of ongoing
needs for the mothers & children in crisis, in the baby bas-
sinets. . Thank you for sharing your love for life with us.
If you wish to donate monetarily the mailing address is:
Birthright, 1490 Saratoga Rd., PO Box 661, Ballston Spa,
NY 12020.

';‘ BIRTHRIGHT is in dire need of diapers, baby
C

Offertory Report:
June 12/13—Week 50 of the 2020-2021 Budget

Collection=$4,666.64
Major Repairs=$760.00

Thank you for your on-going generosity and continued commit-
ment to your parish. Please consider increasing your weekly
donation.

BACK PACK PROGRAM

Donation  boxes are at the church entrances
for items for our area schools that send home
food with children in need, those who may go
hungry on the weekend. Suggested items are those non-
perishables in single serve containers that are easy for a
child to use: mac n cheese, chili, pastas, cereals, fruits,
snacks, etc. Items will be delivered to our local schools on a
regular basis. THE SCHOOLS ARE CONTINUING TO
GET THE SUPPLIES TO NEEDY FAMILIES.




